Division of the Budget Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612

Adam Proffitt, Director



Phone: (785) 296-2436 larry.campbell@ks.gov http://budget.kansas.gov

Laura Kelly, Governor

January 26, 2021

The Honorable Blake Carpenter, Chairperson House Committee on Elections Statehouse, Room 149C-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Carpenter:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2090 by House Committee on Elections

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2090 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2090 would amend existing law concerning vacancies in elective office due to military service. The bill defines "officer" as any officer or employee of the state or any political subdivision. The bill creates in statute the procedure to be followed if an officer's military service creates a vacancy that the officer determines requires a temporary appointment.

Because HB 2090 would establish a process in statute that already takes place on a regular basis, the Department of Administration indicates that enactment of the bill would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Adam Proffitt

Director of the Budget

- C.-- \$